
 

April 29, 2022 

 

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro   The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chairwoman      Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations  

H-307, The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 

 

 

Dear Chairwoman DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:  

 

I write to you today to request funding for the realignment of Pennsylvania State Route 68 in Fiscal Year 2023.  

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Pennsylvania Department of Transportation, District 10, 

located at 21057 Paint Boulevard, Shippenville, Pennsylvania, 16254.  

 

The funding for this project will realign Pennsylvania State Route 68 from 0.07 miles south of the Monroe 

Township line to Trout Run, including the addition of a center turn lane, and the replacement of the existing 

structure carrying Pennsylvania State Route 68 over Trout Run in Monroe and Clarion Townships. Nearly 10,000 

motorists use this location daily, and this project will provide much needed safety improvements to the area. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

 

Sincerely, 
 

                                     

                               M                 
         Glenn “GT” Thompson 

                 Member of Congress 

 


